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Environmental Protection Agency § 52.2591 

promulgation of an approval by the Ad-
ministrator of a revision to the Wis-
consin State Implementation Plan as 
meeting the requirements of CAIR for 
PM2.5 relating to SO2 under § 51.124 of 
this chapter, except to the extent the 
Administrator’s approval is partial or 
conditional or unless such approval is 
under § 51.124(r) of this chapter. 

(b) Notwithstanding any provisions 
of paragraph (a) of this section and 
subparts AAA through III of part 97 of 
this chapter and any State’s SIP to the 
contrary: 

(1) With regard to any control period 
that begins after December 31, 2011, 

(i) The provisions of paragraph (a) of 
this section relating to SO2 emissions 
shall not be applicable; and 

(ii) The Administrator will not carry 
out any of the functions set forth for 
the Administrator in subparts AAA 
through III of part 97 of this chapter; 
and 

(2) The Administrator will not deduct 
for excess emissions any CAIR SO2 al-
lowances allocated for 2012 or any year 
thereafter. 

(c)(1) The owner and operator of each 
source and each unit located in the 
State of Wisconsin and Indian country 
within the borders of the State and for 
which requirements are set forth under 
the TR SO2 Group 1 Trading Program 
in subpart CCCCC of part 97 of this 
chapter must comply with such re-
quirements. The obligation to comply 
with such requirements with regard to 
sources and units in the State will be 
eliminated by the promulgation of an 
approval by the Administrator of a re-
vision to Wisconsin’s State Implemen-
tation Plan (SIP) as correcting in part 
the SIP’s deficiency that is the basis 
for the TR Federal Implementation 
Plan under § 52.39, except to the extent 
the Administrator’s approval is partial 
or conditional. The obligation to com-
ply with such requirements with regard 
to sources and units located in Indian 
country within the borders of the State 
will not be eliminated by the promul-
gation of an approval by the Adminis-
trator of a revision to Wisconsin’s SIP. 

(2) Notwithstanding the provisions of 
paragraph (c)(1) of this section, if, at 
the time of the approval of Wisconsin’s 
SIP revision described in paragraph 
(c)(1) of this section, the Administrator 

has already started recording any allo-
cations of TR SO2 Group 1 allowances 
under subpart CCCCC of part 97 of this 
chapter to units in the State for a con-
trol period in any year, the provisions 
of subpart CCCCC of part 97 of this 
chapter authorizing the Administrator 
to complete the allocation and recorda-
tion of TR SO2 Group 1 allowances to 
units in the State for each such control 
period shall continue to apply, unless 
provided otherwise by such approval of 
the State’s SIP revision. 

[72 FR 62357, Nov. 2, 2007, as amended at 76 
FR 48378, Aug. 8, 2011] 

§ 52.2589 Wisconsin construction per-
mit permanency revision. 

This plan was originally submitted as 
Wis. Stat. 144.396 by Wisconsin on July 
12, 1979 and approved into Wisconsin’s 
SIP on June 25, 1986 (51 FR 23056). Wis. 
Stat. 144.396 was renumbered Wis. Stat. 
285.66 in 1995 Wisconsin Act 227, effec-
tive January 1, 1997. On December 8, 
2005, Wisconsin submitted for EPA ap-
proval into the Wisconsin SIP a revi-
sion to Wis. Stats. 285.66(l), as amended 
in 2005 Wisconsin Act 25, effective July 
26, 2005. This revision makes all condi-
tions in Wisconsin’s construction per-
mits permanent. EPA has determined 
that this statutory revision is approv-
able under the Act. 

[71 FR 9936, Feb. 28, 2006] 

§ 52.2590 Operating permits. 
For any permitting program located 

in the State, insofar as the permitting 
threshold provisions in Chapter NR 407 
of the Wisconsin Administrative Code 
concern the treatment of sources of 
greenhouse gas emissions as major 
sources for purposes of title V oper-
ating permits, EPA approves such pro-
visions only to the extent they require 
permits for such sources where the 
source emits or has the potential to 
emit at least 100,000 tpy CO2 equivalent 
emissions, as well as 100 tpy on a mass 
basis, as of July 1, 2011. 

[75 FR 82266, Dec. 30, 2010] 

§ 52.2591 Section 110(a)(2) infrastruc-
ture requirements. 

(a) Approval. In a December 12, 2007 
submittal, supplemented on January 
24, 2011 and March 28, 2011, Wisconsin 
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